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AN ACT relating to student information; modifying the 
consent for withdrawing from school under the age of 
eighteen (18) to include authorization to release certain 
student information to the national guard youth challenge 
program; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 19-9-701(b) and 21-4-102(c) are 
amended to read: 

 
19-9-701.  National guard youth challenge program; 

administration of program. 
 
(b)  The national guard youth challenge program shall 

be administered by the Wyoming military department with the 
assistance of the department of education as necessary for 
the provision of educational programs addressing needs of 
the participating youth and for establishing necessary 
communications and cooperation with Wyoming school 
districts.  Any student information obtained in accordance 
with W.S. 21-4-102(c) by the national guard youth challenge 
program shall be utilized for the sole purpose of 
recruitment for the national guard youth challenge program. 

 
21-4-102.  When attendance required; exemptions; 

withdrawal. 
 
(c)  In addition to subsection (a) of this section, 

the parent, guardian or other person having control or 
charge of any child under the age of eighteen (18), who has 
not otherwise notified the district of enrolling that child 
in a different school district or in a private school or 
home-based educational program, shall meet in person with a 
school district counselor or administrator to provide the 
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school district with written consent to the withdrawal of 
that child from school attendance. The written consent to 
withdrawal shall include a separate provision authorizing 
the release of the student's identity and address to the 
Wyoming national guard youth challenge program, as 
established by W.S. 19-9-701, for the sole purpose of 
recruitment into the Wyoming national guard youth challenge 
program. 

 
Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 

completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 
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